GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION

A Member of Bowls England
WOMEN’S DIVISION
Minutes of Women’s Division Management Meeting 
Tuesday 18 May 2021, 10.00 am 
Venue –   Falcon BC
Present:   Secretary/BE Delegate Lindsay Collin (LC), Treasurer Avril Hole (AH), Asst Treasurer Angela Cary (AC), Match Secretary Myra Savage (MS), Section representatives Christine Magee (CM), Anne Beaven (AB), Trish Nunn (TN)

            Christine Magee again took on the role of Acting Chair
1. Apologies.     None
2. Amendments to minutes dated 15.3.21.    Ratification of minutes dated 15.3.21

No changes.  Minutes ratified.

3. Matters arising (not otherwise on agenda).

3.1 
Coaching       Secretary noted that a very full coaching programme (organised by David Rolls) had been under way since the start of the season, every Saturday morning, including County Ladies, Youth Academy and Amy Rose Squad, rotating weekly.  The timing of the Amy Rose coaching had been affected by the change from holding that competition purely at Leamington, to making it a regional knockout competition (for 2021 only, in all probability).

Treasurer and others queried the insurance arrangements for the coaching; the answer being that all Coach Bowls coaches have to hold Coach Bowls–arranged insurance and are suitably covered. 
4. Secretary’s Report / GBA update / BE Report

4.1
Limited Secretary’s Report, as the agenda coves all the matters with which she had been dealing in previous weeks
4.2 
GBA update     Ongoing huge amount of work for Secretary, in her County Administrator role. Most of all associated with GBA/BE Affiliations.  Some general discussion about affiliations (but see also Item 5), which digressed into the area of what BE-arranged insurance covered; club insurance options generally confirmed
4.3
BE Report      Secretary felt that the meeting should be aware of, and acknowledge, just how much and what type of wide-ranging effort BE had put in on behalf of our sport in the preceding year or more, and quoted main examples.
5. Treasurer’s Report /Financial matters    

5.1
The total sum received for Competition entries has been slightly lower than that received previously but it is exciting to learn that matches are already taking place. To date there have been no other significant money receipts.  Sadly, bank interest this year will be grim.  Raffle monies are also likely to be very limited this year

5.2
Payments have been made for handbook printing and trophy insurance, both of which have been comparable to previous year.
5.3
The Secretary interjected to confirm that income would be coming very soon from Affiliation fees.   As Administrator, she had collected £27K in total, of which £15K had been paid to BE and £12K would come to the two GBA Divisions.  After the occasional (50p per head) levy for the GBA2010 account, agreed for this year by the JEC, pro-rata £7164 would be going the MD and £3370 would be coming to the WD.
5.4
It is evident that a significant number of WD matches this year will be ‘Away’ and the costs shown in the coach company quotations are satisfactory.  However, ‘Away’ matches always produce a loss, though the scale of overall loss might relate to how far we get in the Johns !   It is pleasing to report that many clubs have quoted meal costs the same as those of the past few years. Inevitably there are also some increased meal costs.  At the present time there are also indications that for some matches meals will not be available.  Full information will of course be given to potential players when invitations are submitted. 
5.5
Treasurer opined that our main sources of income – the match fees and competition fees, should be left alone for this year, so this would include the Match Fee (£15), this point agreed.  And, at matches, the £6 per visitor on the coach (plus cost of meal), and the previously-agreed payment of £7 per officer for a meal.   

5.6
We should also think how the President’s annual allowance might need to be used.

5.7
WD has a good capital background, though the sources of income must be reviewed soon, otherwise the anticipated annual overspend would quickly erode our capital.  Maybe this could be done as the Assistant Treasurer (AC), came in as Treasurer.

5.8
It has been agreed by the Committee that Umpire and Marker payments should be increased.  The Secretary summarised the background to the present situation, with the Chair (CM) also interjecting with relevant details re EBUA.

· Background relates to Mike Manns and his exchanges/disagreements with the EBUA.  In a previous WD meeting, these had been considered, and the JEC had also discussed the same matter.  All have been of the view that the GBA should take over responsibility for remunerating the Umpires and that this remuneration needed to be much more generous, to stem the loss of Umpires and to reward these officials who were so important to our sport (and to our county)
· The Secretary indicated that she had agreed with Ian Gauld (MD Competition Secretary) that the WD would discuss, produce an outcome and the MD would accept that.    Note :  That is confirmed with MD, 19 May.
· The Treasurer made the key proposal, which was approved unanimously by the meeting :

· £20 per session

· £8 per singles game for markers

· Ask Joe Taylor, the incoming County Co-ordinator, to appoint local markers whenever possible and appropriate

· Clubs to be asked to keep Umpires ‘fed and watered’

5.9 Payment to coach driver   Treasurer queried whether this should be paid this year, and questioned the basis on which it was given anyway.  This caused discussion, but it was explained that originally it was given for loading and unloading all our bags.  Others noted that the driver gets paid a wage, but this was countered by the view that the ‘goodwill’ was important.  Eventually, it was agreed to retain the £20 ‘tip’
5.10 Gifts/prizes    Quite a long and confused debate about what to do about gifts and prizes at matches.  Including the following points and outcomes :
· We would use up the remaining tumblers as rink prizes, though if this left just a few games, a few more could be acquired from the MD

· Some felt that a pen (or something else useful) should still be added to the tumbler.  Treasurer to investigate options and costs 
· Some felt that a good pen, in a case, should be given alone

· We would stop giving gifts to the opposition President, at any game.  Already partially agreed at the MEL meeting (see item 6) and doesn’t apply at Johns and Walker games anyway.    Secretary to draft a letter to go to opponents for friendlies, indicating that we would be withdrawing from giving gifts, though the Match Secretary (MS) would actually send this to her corresponding Match Secretary in each county.          [Action : LC]
5.11
Query about Benevolent Triples.  Secretary advised that, after being cancelled for 2021, this had now been re-instated by the Benevolent Fund Trustees.  Downside was that fewer counties would probably take part.  Upside that it might be easier to win the title this year !  Secretary would breathe life into this, take soundings and possibly organise in September.  Entries low at present.        [Action : LC]
6. Match Secretary’s Report   

6.1
All matches have now been re-arranged with the exception of Berkshire who are not playing any matches this season.  However, they wish to keep corresponding date for next year.  As you will see from re-arranged fixture list, we are going to be very busy from 21 June right up until 20 September.
6.2
All umpiring arrangements required by the WD have been drafted and passed to Joe Taylor.

6.3
I have spoken to Brian Davies from Eagle Line and have sent revised fixtures to him with a request for an updated costing just to keep matters straight.  I will speak to him in more depth nearer 21 June when we know if there are to be any changes from the Government, about what safety precautions he feels may be necessary.         [Action : MS]
6.4
Revised Fixtures.   National Inter-County Comps    The wait for the Amy Rose draw had been very long and annoying.  Our worst fears had been confirmed – the possibility that the Walker Cup and the Amy Rosebowl might both be played on 18 July, depending on the outcome of the Walker Cup 1st Round.  One in Clevedon and one in Welford-on-Avon, with our officers split in some way. Can do nothing more until the initial result is known.
6.5
A copy of the main points from the MEL meeting held recently had been provided, and I agreed with them all.  The only matter I have concern about is that if a county to not wish to partake of food or drink after the match, that some sort of donation should be made to the club.  As in the form of rink fees.  It is hard enough to get clubs to host matches and if they feel they do not get any financial benefit at all from this, they may decide it is too much hard work for nothing.  Unfortunately, the days are gone when it was thought an honour to host county matches.   Just felt I needed your input into this matter.

Actual MEL tabulation from the meeting on 5 May :

	IF YOU CANNOT RESCHEDULE A GAME
	All agreed uncertain times, but wanted to proceed.  Any particular concerns would be ironed out between the 2 counties that are playing in each game.

	POINTS SHARING

	After much discussion, all agreed that points would be shared just for this season in games not played.

	RINKS / TRIPLES – HOW MANY ?
	The game is 6 rinks –  however it was agreed that the 2 counties playing must agree their format  i.e. rinks or triples and number of rinks.  If only 4 or 5 rinks / triples then points will be shared on rinks not played.  MEL Secretary to be kept in the loop at all times on decisions made.

	NO OF ENDS PLAYED
	Discussed and agreed 21 ends for rinks and 18 ends for triples.   However common sense to prevail re weather conditions.    Voted upon and passed.

	TRAVEL 
	Travel arrangements to be made by your County.   

	FOOD


	Hopefully tea and coffee will be available upon arrival.

Food – some counties NOT prepared to provide food – they must inform the visiting County to enable their opponents to make their own arrangements.

It was suggested that the home County could provide a “take away” box for opponents. Again each County to make their decisions.  Please make sure the opposing Match Secretary is aware of any decisions.   If Counties not providing food, then it was suggested that Rink fees may have to be paid.    

It was also suggested that any raffle money goes to the hosting club.  

If bar is open, each player to buy their own drink if they so wish.

	CHANGING FACILITIES
	Use common sense and be very respectful of people’s feelings.   

In small changing rooms then a rota system could be used.

	JOHN’S PLAYERS RULE
	We voted just for this season to suspend this rule with a  4 – 3 in favour.  Therefore, it is not necessary to have a non- Johns player in each rink.

	START TIME
	Agreed to leave the same.

	ANY OTHER CONCERNS
	All games will be played in WHITES

NO RINK PRIZES

NO PRESIDENTIAL PRIZES

ALL SCORE CARDS TO BE EMAILED THROUGH TO THE SECRETARY AFTER EACH GAME


All of the points included above were discussed and ultimately accepted, though there were questions about the possible use of triples rather than fours.  We would need to know this before selection of the relevant team.  The Secretary would draft a letter to go out to all MEL opponents, ensuring that they understood this.         [Action : LC]
6.6
Meals at matches      Would not be known quite possibly until shortly before each game; we could not control the meals provided (or not) at games at clubs outside the County.  Costs would be a related issue.         [Action : MS]
6.7
Use of coaches; coach travel policy    This matter produced a long and rather involved discussion covering a number of issues :
· Generally agreed that – as in the past - it was highly desirable that teams travel together, particularly for any John’s or MEL matches.  More difficult to decide travel arrangements for, was the need for only small numbers of players and officers to attend at Walker Cup matches; this point still to be decided           [Action : MS]
· After discussion, agreed by all that the £15 match fee (see 5.5) would be payable in all games by every member of the team.  This would be irrespective of how people travelled

· Arrangements in relation to Covid-19 precautions on the coaches would be determined by Eagle Line, not ourselves (see 6.3)
· The thorny issue was that of whether players could opt out of travelling on the coach if one was being used.  Many strands existed in relation to this divisive matter and several people took firm and divergent positions.  
· The Secretary indicated that she had reservations about people being required to travel on a coach in a year when Covid-19 regulations were still in force, given that medical and personal/family imperatives might be very important to particular individuals

· It was not unknown for players to have not travelled on a coach, even though that might be rare overall.  Examples were quoted in both the far NE of the County, travelling to Warwickshire, and players in Bristol, travelling to near-Somerset
· A financial imperative did not exist, as all players would have to pay the match fee
The County Policy was agreed democratically as being that all players should travel by coach.   A majority of those present voted that if people did not wish to travel in a coach, they should simply announce themselves as ‘not available’

6.8
Reminder on players submitting non-availability      The Secretary intended to write to all ladies on the County List, reminding them to submit non-availability by Friday 21 May (3 days hence), for the Selection Meeting No 1.  This would also be an opportunity to remind them of the Match Fee and other costs (supporters and officers – see 5.5)         [Action : LC]
6.9
Officiating at matches       Many of the Past Presidents had verbally agreed to officiate if required.  However, that requirement would be linked to whether a meal was being provided by the host club, so the Secretary would garner general support from PPs and ask them specifically, or not, once the actual need was confirmed.  It might be that, on occasions where food might be minimal and entry to the host clubhouse uncertain, other WD officers present might be adequate to say a few words as required         [Action : LC]
7     Competitions

7.1
Has been a challenging year.  Revised programme is already under way, as of last week

7.2 
We only have one Leamington qualifier in all events except the Fours (two in that).  Came 14th in several events, with 13 qualifying !    Also 15th overall in women’s entries
8 Selection matters 

8.1
County List will be updated by Secretary for Friday 21 May meeting         [Action : LC]
8.2
No need for Johns Squad, as such.  Need just to pick team plus reserves for first knock-out match

8.3
Walker Cup selection also to be done at meeting; actually our first game, bizarrely
8.4 
Team Manager role will be discussed by Selectors
8.5
Amy Rose.  Conferring with Val Molton.  Plan is for Team Manager to attend a coaching session
9 Delegate Meetings in 2021

Next is 14 July and then 13 October.  JCM is 6 November, Annual Presentation Luncheon 17 October.  Not yet able to book Whitminster Hall         [Action : LC]
10 AOB

None
Meeting closed at 12.00 pm
Date of next meeting :  TBA, unless Govt Covid-19 guidance changes considerably
Signed  …………………………………………..


Date  …………………………..
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